
Assessment
Level I High School

Revelation

Assessment is a piece of any learning process. Some assessment should take place in
every lesson. We cannot wait until Lesson 10 to assess the learning of the youth in this
course. 
Some Ideas:
1. Lessons 2-9 should begin with a brief review of the previous lesson. Leaders in this
review should be the youth assisted by the catechist. At the beginning of a lesson, ask two
or three of the youth to be “reviewers” for this particular lesson at the next meeting of the
class. The “reviewers” could get together after or before class, via phone or e-mail. The
catechist could model this review by beginning Lesson 2 with a review of Lesson 1 and
telling the youth that they will be the “reviewers” for future lessons.  

2. Authentic Assessment is an assessment done in a “real-life” setting as opposed to a
more “sterile” paper and pencil testing situation. In this course, the youth will learn that
Jesus reveals God’s love for them and calls them to love of God and neighbor. An
example from this course is the study of the Good Samaritan, the Beatitudes, the Our
Father (where Jesus gathers us as bothers and sisters with a common Father.) An
authentic assessment would be e.g., 
● assisting the parish community as a class to help clean the church grounds 
● an outreach activity as simple as writing cards to the sick of the parish; bringing food to
the parish or community food pantry.

3. Alternative Assessment is different from those assessments normal to secular
education (i.e., true/false, matching, fill in the blank, essay questions, etc.).  Alternative
assessment is untraditional e.g., drawing a picture, dramatizing an event from a lesson,
writing a haiku, etc. Alternative Assessment is expressed creatively.

4. A Rubric is a rating scale and criteria by which knowledge, skills, and/or performance
can be assessed. For example in # 1 above, the catechist would present the “reviewers”
with simple criteria or expectations for the review that will help the youth present a good
review of the previous lesson. In #2 above, the catechist would inform the youth of
expectations for the service projects, e.g., that they participate, that they see their service
as responding to Jesus’ call, etc.  

5. One of the most effective ways to assess the learning of a course with religious
content, is a one to one interview. This would be most effective toward the end of this
course. This process is a familiar assessment tool as many parishes conduct interviews
with children and youth preparing for First Holy Communion and Confirmation. The
catechist would need assistance for this process from other catechists, the DRE, clergy
and/or parent volunteers. The catechist should prepare a paper with questions, comments,
criteria (rubrics) so that the interviews will have a common thread. This is a challenging
form of assessment especially with large classes.  



  
 


